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whether the proposed gaming estab-
lishment will be in the best interest of 
the tribe and its members; 

(f) Information required by § 292.18 to 
assist the Secretary in determining 
whether the proposed gaming estab-
lishment will not be detrimental to the 
surrounding community; 

(g) The authorizing resolution from 
the tribe submitting the application; 

(h) The tribe’s gaming ordinance or 
resolution approved by the National In-
dian Gaming Commission in accord-
ance with 25 U.S.C. 2710, if any; 

(i) The tribe’s organic documents, if 
any; 

(j) The tribe’s class III gaming com-
pact with the State where the gaming 
establishment is to be located, if one 
has been negotiated; 

(k) If the tribe has not negotiated a 
class III gaming compact with the 
State where the gaming establishment 
is to be located, the tribe’s proposed 
scope of gaming, including the size of 
the proposed gaming establishment; 
and 

(l) A copy of the existing or proposed 
management contract required to be 
approved by the National Indian Gam-
ing Commission under 25 U.S.C. 2711 
and part 533 of this title, if any. 

§ 292.17 How must an application de-
scribe the benefits and impacts of 
the proposed gaming establishment 
to the tribe and its members? 

To satisfy the requirements of 
§ 292.16(e), an application must contain: 

(a) Projections of class II and class 
III gaming income statements, balance 
sheets, fixed assets accounting, and 
cash flow statements for the gaming 
entity and the tribe; 

(b) Projected tribal employment, job 
training, and career development; 

(c) Projected benefits to the tribe and 
its members from tourism; 

(d) Projected benefits to the tribe and 
its members from the proposed uses of 
the increased tribal income; 

(e) Projected benefits to the relation-
ship between the tribe and non-Indian 
communities; 

(f) Possible adverse impacts on the 
tribe and its members and plans for ad-
dressing those impacts; 

(g) Distance of the land from the lo-
cation where the tribe maintains core 
governmental functions; 

(h) Evidence that the tribe owns the 
land in fee or holds an option to ac-
quire the land at the sole discretion of 
the tribe, or holds other contractual 
rights to cause the lands to be trans-
ferred from a third party to the tribe 
or directly to the United States; 

(i) Evidence of significant historical 
connections, if any, to the land; and 

(j) Any other information that may 
provide a basis for a Secretarial Deter-
mination that the gaming establish-
ment would be in the best interest of 
the tribe and its members, including 
copies of any: 

(1) Consulting agreements relating to 
the proposed gaming establishment; 

(2) Financial and loan agreements re-
lating to the proposed gaming estab-
lishment; and 

(3) Other agreements relative to the 
purchase, acquisition, construction, or 
financing of the proposed gaming es-
tablishment, or the acquisition of the 
land where the gaming establishment 
will be located. 

§ 292.18 What information must an ap-
plication contain on detrimental 
impacts to the surrounding commu-
nity? 

To satisfy the requirements of 
§ 292.16(f), an application must contain 
the following information on detri-
mental impacts of the proposed gaming 
establishment: 

(a) Information regarding environ-
mental impacts and plans for miti-
gating adverse impacts, including an 
Environmental Assessment (EA), an 
Environmental Impact Statement 
(EIS), or other information required by 
the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA); 

(b) Anticipated impacts on the social 
structure, infrastructure, services, 
housing, community character, and 
land use patterns of the surrounding 
community; 

(c) Anticipated impacts on the eco-
nomic development, income, and em-
ployment of the surrounding commu-
nity; 

(d) Anticipated costs of impacts to 
the surrounding community and identi-
fication of sources of revenue to miti-
gate them; 

(e) Anticipated cost, if any, to the 
surrounding community of treatment 
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